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_ responded well to the call of Serbia for help. Already a number of

hospital units are at work in that country with efficient means of fight-
ing typhus, smallpox and other infections.

Dr. J. G. Adami has been appointed medical historical recorder of
the Canadian Expeditionary Force. He is eminently fitted for the
duties of such a post.

Dr. H. A. Boyce, for seven years medical superintendent of the
Kingston General Hospital, has gone into general practice in Kingston,
and has been succeeded in the hospital by Dr. Coon.

It is proposed to expend about $125,000 in enlarging St. Joseph’s
Hospital, Hamilton.

Dr. David Townsend, superintendent Jordan Memorial Sanatorium,
River Glade, N.B., visits a number of places at regular dates and gives
elinies on tuberculosis.

The 34th annual meeting of the Notre Dame Hospital, Montreal.
showed a deficit of $3,500. The members of the executive committee
subseribed $4,480, and gave a credit balance of $978.

Dr. George R. Pirie, of Calgary, has been appointed superintendent
of the Hospital for Sick Children, Great Ormonde Street, London, Eng-
land.

During the past year 260 patients were treated in the Red Deer
Memorial Hospital.

The Provincial Hospital, at Battleford, Sask., is to be enlarged by
the addition of a new pavilion.

The St. John’s Ambulance Association of British Columbia has for-
warded to Britain $470.

The offer of the physicians and surgeons of Peterboro, Ontario, to
man a hospital for service in Europe, including Serbia, has been accept-
ed. Supplies are to be raised by voluntary effort.

The French-Canadian Stationary Hospital, which is being reeruited
in Montreal, will be in command of Lieut.-Col. Arthur Mignautt. The
doctors making up the staff will be Drs. E. Peltier, J. R. Roy, F. de
Martigny, J. A. Lanoie, F. Parisian, C. St. Pierre and R. Laurier.

The likely officers of the Ontario Bass Hospital will be Drs. R. B.
Orr, H. J. Hamilton, H. B. Anderson and H. A. Bruce. If they are
appointed they will be given the rank of lieutenant-colonel.

The draft of medical men at the disposal of the War Office has led
to commissions in the R.A.M.C. being given to fourteen MeGill graduates.
Although the War Office has asked Canada to supply doctors hitherto
they have only accepted licentiates, but this is now waived.

Dr. Archibald Williamson, the treasurer of Queen’s Stationary




